
COUNTRYSIDE ON LAKE ANNA
General Membership Meeting Minutes

May 26, 2018

11 a.m.

Picnic/Common Area

Donna Jenkins, President called meeting to order at 11:00 AM. The following COLA Board Members were present: Donna Jenkins, President, Paul Gadoci, Vice President, Tom Nyman, Treasurer, Cathy Delozier, Secretary, Steve Jenkins and Beth Gadoci. Not present was Joe Holter.
We had the largest turnout ever with (27) attendees.  All new homeowners introduced themselves.

· The President, Donna Jenkins, determined that we had a quorum to conduct business. We had (5) proxies from deed transfer lots in good standing not attending. There were (10) deed transfer lots in good standing in attendance, equaling 15.  A quorum is 1/3 of the (34) deed transfer lots.
	ATTENDEE
	
	
	PRESENT
	LOT#
	PROXY # Received
	 ELIGIBLE

	Frederick D. & Diane L. Hurst
	 
	 
	 
	1
	 
	 

	Ted & Amy R. Thomas
	 
	 
	✔
	2
	 
	 

	Nathan E & Jackie Syrkes
	 
	 
	 
	3
	109395
	✔

	
	 
	 
	 
	4
	145860
	✔

	Ted & Dena Tremain
	 
	 
	✔
	5
	182325
	✔

	Gary D & Eva G Schatz
	 
	 
	✔
	6
	218790
	✔

	
	 
	 
	 
	7
	255255
	✔

	John Jackowicz
	 
	 
	 
	8
	291720
	✔

	Agnes E. Madigan
	 
	 
	 
	9
	328185
	✔

	Marc D. Esteppe
	 
	 
	 
	10
	364650
	

	Thomas & Dorothy  Henry
	 
	 
	✔
	11
	171100
	✔

	Paul W. & Candace J. Lipscomb
	 
	 
	 
	12
	 
	

	Dennis J., Daniel E. Sr. & Daniel E. 3rd Lipscomb
	 
	 
	 
	13
	 
	

	Anthony Manning
	 
	 
	 
	14
	510510
	✔

	Cormack Miller & Paula Nikia Bergan
	 
	 
	 
	15
	546975
	

	Joseph L. & Susan Paige Holter
	 
	 
	 
	16
	583440
	✔

	George & Karen Powers
	 
	 
	 
	17
	619905
	

	Paul A. & Elizabeth H. Gadoci
	 
	 
	✔
	18
	656370
	✔

	Mark Whitaker
	 
	 
	 
	19
	692835
	✔

	Alonzo & Linda Baker III
	 
	 
	✔
	20
	729300
	✔

	Ernest H & Ann T Jeffrey
	 
	 
	 
	21
	765765
	✔

	 Donna G. Sparks
	 
	 
	 
	22
	 
	

	Ross & Jody Hewitt
	 
	 
	 
	23
	838695
	✔

	Lewis Douglas & Annie Mason
	 
	 
	 
	24
	 
	

	Eben G. III & Christine G. Townes
	 
	 
	✔
	25
	911625
	✔

	Thomas H. & Judy A. Nyman
	 
	 
	✔
	26
	948090
	✔

	D. Keith Jr. & Christine M. Yarnall
	 
	 
	 
	27
	984555
	✔

	Howard A. 3rd & Sharon L. Kernan
	 
	 
	 
	28
	 
	

	Robert Zuber
	 
	 
	 
	29
	1057485
	✔

	Byler, Simon W & Cora TRUSTEES
	 
	 
	 
	30
	 
	

	J. Dale Delozier & David W. Brandt
	 
	 
	✔
	31
	1130415
	✔

	Richard Jr & Evalene Hurst
	 
	 
	✔
	32
	 
	

	Robert A. Jr & Charma Zuber
	 
	 
	 
	33
	1203345
	✔

	Eugene W. Skinner, Jr.
	 
	 
	 
	34
	 
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	35
	 
	

	William R. & Lisa E. Nunley
	 
	 
	 
	36
	 
	

	
	 
	 
	 
	37
	 
	

	Robert Zuber
	 
	 
	 
	38
	 
	

	Henry R. & Lynda Hense
	 
	 
	✔
	39
	 
	

	James C. & Ann Goldthorpe
	 
	 
	 
	40
	 
	

	William A. Cooke, Inc.
	 
	 
	 
	41
	 
	

	Frank & Deirdre Dannenmann
	 
	 
	 
	42
	 
	

	Robert & Crystal Torbush
	 
	 
	✔
	43
	 
	

	William P. & Michele A. Sittinger
	 
	 
	 
	44
	 
	

	Lennie M. & April C. Daniels
	 
	 
	 
	45
	1640925
	✔

	Bernard R. Jr & Laurel T. Carr
	 
	 
	 
	46
	1677390
	✔

	OASIS LLC c/o Jason R. Austin
	 
	 
	 
	47
	 
	

	Jonathan Frith & Kristin Madison
	 
	 
	 
	48
	1750320
	✔

	Jeff & Tricia Carr
	 
	 
	✔
	49
	 
	

	Donald P. & Molly T. Seay
	 
	 
	 
	50
	1823250
	✔

	Thomas & D. Susan Howe
	 
	 
	✔
	51
	 
	

	Willaim F. & Gwendolyn E. Wright
	 
	 
	 
	52
	 
	

	Howard S. & Mary R. Loudin
	 
	 
	 
	53
	1932645
	✔

	Norman & Emma Haggie
	 
	 
	✔
	54
	1969110
	✔

	Matthew Mier
	 
	 
	 
	55
	2005575
	

	Steven C. & Donna M. Jenkins
	 
	 
	✔
	56
	2042040
	✔

	Christina Veschi
	 
	 
	✔
	57
	2078505
	✔

	Albert T. & Nancy M. Southern
	 
	 
	 
	58
	2114970
	✔


· Donna Jenkins, who was then secretary, read the minutes of the last GMM meeting on 5/27/2017.  A motion to approve the minutes as read passed unanimously.

· Planned topic was to elect board directors for expiring director position #9 (Donna Jenkins), # 5 (Paul Gadoci), and #7 (Steve Jenkins).
OFFICER REPORTS
President’s Report by Donna Jenkins:
Donna noted many homes have changed ownership in past year and welcomed all new neighbors in attendance.

The docks have been re-done and new seawall riprap installed. She thanked Steve Jenkins for his obtaining affordable bids and overseeing of project.  Paul Gadoci is currently obtaining bids for picnic area grounds.  A Memorial bench with plaque dedicated to all who served the community throughout the years is still in planning/research stage.  She thanked Tom Henry for creating a golf-cart access ramp at the gate and keeping common area looking so great.

Donna asked everyone and guests to be mindful of:

· No overnight parking in common area of vehicles, and trailers.

· Please minimize any single car parking. 

· Due to limited space, please park on a diagonal on grassy strip.
· Keep Gate locked at all times.
Vice President’s Report by Paul Gadoci:
The dry hydrant near ramp is functioning now because water level is high; however, it was never installed properly for when water levels are low. Beginning earlier this year, Paul contacted and met with the county official. The county expressed concern of potential damage to pipe from boat launching and recovery at ramp.  Due to elimination of that concern by the new extension of the dock at the ramp, Paul is to meet with him again in a couple weeks.

Paul is currently in process of obtaining bids on picnic area grounds.

Treasurer’s Report by Tom Nyman:
Tom Nyman provided financial status of the (3) accounts and explained each account’s function: 

· Operating Account covers routine annual operations such as lawn mowing/leaf removal, postage and insurance

· Reserve Account collects funds in advance of need for maintenance or repair of capital assets, such as the gate, launch ramp, picnic tables, docks, etc.
· Capital Improvement Account is for purchase of new assets, such as improvements and additions to common area.
Budget Report:

The cash balances as of the beginning of the year 2018, were as follow:

· Operating Account: $0

· Reserve Account:  $22,725.40

· Capitol Improvement Account:  $1,125.86

The cash balances as of May 23, 2018 are as follow:

· Operating Account: $4,318.59

· Reserve Account:  $9,025.40

· Capital Improvement Account (debit for dock extension at ramp):  $725.86

Present Focus now will be to rebuild accounts following recent <$15,000> dock and common area repairs/improvements.

Tom explained the purpose of a Reserve Study Analysis (updated annually) as to list all capital assets, determine their replacement cost, determine years of remaining life, and to compute the amount of reserves required to repair/replace the assets when they reach the end of their useful life.  If this plan is followed, the Association should NOT have to make special assessment to pay for predictable expenses.  Therefore, COLA has not had to assess lot owners to pay for major repair costs. A Reserve Study is mandated by state of Virginia to protect homeowners from surprise assessments.

Income from slip rental goes directly into reserve account to supplement repair and maintenance costs of docks.  (12) slips are available to lot owners for use @ $125/year rate.  Currently, only (9) are rented, but if rental desire exceeds (12), the slips would be rented via a lottery system.  Rented slips have “Reserved” signage.  Unrented slips continue to be available to lot owners in good standing on first come, first serve basis (day-use only).
Secretary’s Report by Cathy Delozier:
Cathy had no news to report.

NEW BUSINESS
BoD Elections
Tom Nyman opened floor for nominations for (3) expiring Director positions and (2) vacant Director positions

· Donna Jenkins, Paul Gadocci, & Steve Jenkins all agreed to serve another term.

· Donna Jenkins nominated Dottie Henry to the vacant Director #6 position.  Gary Schatz nominated Ted Tremain to the vacant Director #4 position. 
Tom Nyman motioned the acceptance of the (5) candidates unanimously and to adopt them by acclamation (to avoid paper ballots).  Donna Jenkins seconded the motion.  Voting was unanimous.  Thank you Donna, Paul and Steve for serving again.  Welcome Dottie & Ted to the Board.

Miscellaneous:

· Tom Nyman reminded/advised of the boat slip rules for tying up boats using snubber lines.

· Discussion to seal new deck boards using environment friendly product to be performed as a group by community members was mentioned.  Date TBD.

The meeting was adjourned at 11:41 a.m.
Everyone was invited to stay for hamburgers, hotdogs and drinks provided by COLA, and members of the community shared delicious side dishes/desserts.
Respectfully,

Cathy Delozier, COLA Secretary 
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